

Les Gravées, St Peter Port Guernsey, GY1 1RW Tel: (01481) 721602

20th November 2019

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s)

Remove (Year 7) Weekend Residential Trip 29th June - 1st July 2020

As you may be aware, we run an annual Alternative Curriculum Week at The Ladies' College, and this year this will be from 26th June to 1st July 2020. After the success of last year's trip, we will once again be offering the Remove students the opportunity to take part in a residential trip to Herm Island from Monday 29th - Wednesday 1st July 2020.

The Remove pastoral team and colleagues will provide the students with an excellent opportunity to learn outside of the classroom. On Monday there will be beach games, supervised paddling, in the safe and sheltered waters, at Belvoir Bay, nature walks and a campfire sing-along. On Tuesday we will be joined by *Outdoor Guernsey* who will provide opportunities for the girls to take part in a Team Building Challenge, Activquiz, Archery and Kayaking. Further information of their activities is available from their website https://outdoorguernsey.gg/activity/herm-island/

On both evenings we will be eating a hot meal together in The Mermaid Tavern Courtyard.

We will be staying as a group at the Seagull Campsite in their equipped 6-person tents. There are toilet facilities and heated coin operated showers (£1 coin) facilities on site. The tents are fully equipped, and therefore the girls will have the opportunity to prepare their own breakfast and healthy lunch during their visit, washing-up too! Rest assured, we will guarantee that all food and snacks support the dietary needs of the girls on the trip. The girls will, however, need to provide their own bedding/sleeping bag and lighting.

We will have a short meeting nearer the time for all students and their parents/guardians attending the trip. However, at this stage we would like to find out how many students would be interested in this excellent opportunity. It is anticipated that the overall cost will be approximately £135, which will include ferry, accommodation, activities and meals.

If your daughter would like to attend, please complete and return the form attached and enclose a non-refundable deposit of £35, by cheque or bank transfer, payable to The Ladies' College. This can be handed in at Reception in an envelope labelled 'Remove Herm Residential 2020', by the deadline Friday 13th December 2019. Subsequent payments, of £50 each, will be due at the end of February and March 2020. As a team, we have no doubt that your daughter will benefit a great deal from this experience and hope that your daughter can be part of this exciting opportunity.

As always, we are happy to discuss any aspects of the proposed trip and I can be contacted on 721602 or by email lcory@ladiescollege.ac.gg

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Lou Cory

Year Coordinator



Remove Herm Residential June 2020

Student Name:
Tutor Group:
This is to confirm that I have received the initial letter and that my daughter would like to secure a place on the June 2020 Remove Herm Residential Weekend. I enclose a non-refundable deposit of £35.
I enclose a cheque payable to The Ladies' College:
BACS payment also be made to:
The Ladies' College Natwest Bank Sort Code: 60-90-20 Account Number: 06017614 Ref: Remove Herm (Surname)
I confirm I have made a BACS payment.
Signature of Parent(s):
Name of Parent(s):
Date: